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Greetings to my new family of faith!  I am very excited to join you in 

the ministry that God has called First Presbyterian Church of 

Woodstock to be about.  As I write this, I am in Champaign and the 

movers are emptying out our home here.  Most things will be moved 

to storage for a bit, as we look for the home that we will call our 

own in Woodstock.  In the meantime, Cheryl and Jim Wormley have 

graciously offered the Corbin family the use of their Woodstock 

home.  We are so thankful and overjoyed by their hospitality!  We 

will be settling into their home in the next few days.  

I am grateful for Pastor Cindyõs work with you in the last nearly two 

years, as you all faithfully engaged in the challenging tasks of the 

Mission Study and the subsequent changes to the structure of the 

churchõs ministry.  Meanwhile, you have carried out the work and 

worship of the church throughout this pandemic, inventing new ways 

to gather, study, serve, and praise God.  

Now, it is a new beginning for all of us, and Iõm grateful to God for 

bringing us together.  My thanks to the Pastor Nominating Committee 

for all their hard work in seeking Godõs will for this 

congregation.  My gratitude to you all for the gracious welcome you 

have already provided my family.  I am greatly looking forward to the 

gatherings where we will get to know each other a bit better, as we 

begin this chapter of ministry together.  

A quick note on communication:  the best way to reach me for most 

matters is by email: eric.corbin@fpcwoodstock.org.  I check email 

throughout each day, and my email also goes to my phone.  If you 

need to reach me urgently, please call or text  (815) 575-9454 (a new 

local number; if you have the 731 phone number, please update your 

records).  I will soon figure out the rhythm of the congregation and 

decide on office hours when you can count on catching me in the 

office.  Iõm also considering holding a couple of office hours weekly in 

a local café or such.  Let me know your suggestions on where I might 

go to be available to the wider community of Woodstock.  

With gratitude to God and to you, Iõll close this first newsletter note 

with Romans 15:13, òMay the God of hope fill you with all joy and 

peace in believing, so that you may abound in hope by the power of 

the Holy Spirit.ó  

In God's joy,  

Pastor Eric 
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DƻƴŜ CƛǎƘƛƴΩ - aŜƴΩǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ  

The Menõs Saturday Morning Bible Study is taking a summer sabbatical.  Contact Dave Davis at 

ddavis@ameritech.net  if you wish to join the study when it resumes in the fall.  All are welcome to join with us 

during this time of learning, understanding, and fellowship, as in faith that God is in charge and by the grace of God, 

we will experience His love in right relationship with Him through His son Jesus. 

 

 

Lectionary Bible Study  

Wednesdays at 7:30 a.m.  

The group is meeting virtually using Zoom.  We select a single reading from the Common Lectionary and take 

turns leading the discussion.  Join us for lively discussion, thoughtful readings and good fellowship. Contact Velma 

Downes to be added to the mailing list or for more information at  vmdownes@gmail.com  

Thank You from Pastor Cindy  

My last Sunday was so wonderful!  Thank you for your 

beautiful words during worship, the warm thoughts 

expressed in person and in such lovely cards, and the 

generous gifts. 

 

Most of all, thank you for a blessed 23 months with 

this congregation.  You are fabulous!  

 

Blessings on all Christ will accomplish with Pastor 

Eric!  

N.O.W. Dinner Updates  

 

The N.O.W. Dinner Team met on July 19 to begin planning for the fall.  Session has given permission for dinners to 

resume indoors with some slight changes in protocols.  Food will be served by volunteers who will be masked and 

gloved and utensils will be packaged.  Tables will be spaced and families will be encouraged to sit together. 

N.O.W. is also looking for groups who are willing to prepare dinners.  During the pandemic, with a limited number 

of dinners scheduled, the N.O.W. team took on the organizing and preparation for all dinners in 2020, and the 

brunches in 2021.  In the past, small groups and families hosted N.O.W. dinners with team member assistance.  

Weõre looking to return to that approach for 2021 in order to avoid burning out the N.O.W. team.  If youõre up to 

the fun of doing a dinner, please contact Cheryl Wormley at 815-519-7402 or indepublisher@comcast.net. 

Finally, FPC new cleaning service will not be doing N.O.W. dinner set up or take down.  We will need assistance 

from 2 volunteers who are willing to rearrange the worship space for dinners and help return the space for worship 

after the dinner is complete.  If you are planning to attend, and can spare 15 minutes to help out, weõd really 

appreciate it! 

mailto:ddavis@ameritech.net?subject=Men's%20Bible%20Study
mailto:vmdownes@gmail.com?subject=Wednesday%20Bible%20Study
mailto:indepublisher@comcast.net?subject=Hosting%20NOW%20Dinner
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From Education and Spiritual Growth  

Battery Box  

 The confirmation youth have created a battery recycling box as part of our 

commitment as an Earth Care Congregation. Special thanks to Lydia Johanson, Evan 

Kaye, and Barb Bundick for painting, and to Angie Boe for leading the project. The 

box can be found in the entryway. 

 Instead of throwing your used alkaline batteries in the trash, bring them to 

church and we will recycle them for you. Shipping and recycling costs are 

approximately $2 per pound, so donations to offset this expense are welcome. 

Highway Cleanup  

 We had a small but dedicated crew, Ray Thuma, Jim Wormley and Cindy 

Carlisle, at our last highway cleanup. Many bags of trash were gathered for pick up 

by the Department of Transportation. 

 We would love to have more people join us for the next cleanup in September. 

Individuals are always welcome, but it is more fun as a group. The Compassion 

Peace and Justice committee challenges every small group to include a mission 

component into their activities. If your small group would like to participate in this 

simple mission activity, please contact Ray Thuma ray.thuma@fpcwoodstock.org.  

Congregational Life News  

Thanks to Sally Nelson, Nancy Bingham and Mark Bundick for the  FPC history 

display at the Woodstock Public Library! 

mailto:ddavis@ameritech.net?subject=Men's%20Group/Bible%20Study
mailto:vmdownes@gmail.com?subject=Wednesday%20Bible%20Study
mailto:canejdl@hotmail.com?subject=Adult%20Spirtual%20Growth%20Groups
mailto:indepublisher@comcast.net?subject=Hospitality%20Team
mailto:mom@babyjohanson.com?subject=Music%20Ministry
mailto:kedarby@icloud.com?subject=No%20Name%20Knitters
mailto:marlanorgard01@gmail.com?subject=Meals%20On%20Wheels
mailto:pmorozink@yahoo.com?subject=WACM%20Local%20Mission%20Team
mailto:robtmclark@aol.com?subject=Fishing%20Mission
mailto:indepublisher@comcast.net
mailto:ray.thuma@fpcwoodstock.org?subject=Highway%20Cleanup
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CARING  TOGETHER  

Earth Care News ñBattery Box is Here!  

Many thanks to Evan Kaye, Lydia Johanson, Angie Boe, and Barb Bundick for building and decorating a beautiful 

container for us to collect our used batteries.   

Why recycle your batteries? When batteries become corroded or damaged, they leak chemicals that are harmful 

to the environment and human health.  

Reduce ð Take an inventory of all the batteries you use.  Are there ways you can extend the life of your 

batteries?  Are there places you could use rechargeables? 

Reuse ð Find another use for a battery that still has juice. 

Recycle - Batteries use raw-earth materials like lithium, nickel, lead, cobalt which are non-renewable and 

expensive to mine. The mining process is dangerous for workers and can release potentially toxic metals into the 

air Recycling your used batteries means you conserve resources while reducing the need to mine more raw 

materials by extracting the raw materials from used batteries and getting them to manufacturing companies for 

reuse. 

Red Wagon Items Requested for August  
 

Spam, Corned Beef, Small Hams, Canned Hash, Canned Chicken Breast, Canned Salmon and Tuna  

You can leave your donations outside the church in the box by the front door.  

 

Anyone living in School District 200 may receive food two times each month.  If you know someone who needs help 

with food, please encourage them to visit the Food Pantry, 1033 Lake Avenue (behind the Dorr Township building), 

Monday, Wednesday or Friday, 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM. 


